

Department of Administration Community Development Grants Administration

Tom Barrett
Mayor
Sharon Robinson
Director of Administration
Steven L. Mahan
Community Block Grant Director

August 24, 2006

Mr. Ed Richards, Director DAAR Development Corporation 170 S. 2nd Street #2 Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53204

Re:

Request for Information and Notice of

Potential Funding Rescission

Dear Mr. Richards:

This correspondence is being provided as follow-up to several unanswered requests for information from DAAR Development Corporation.

On June 16, 2006 the City Comptroller forwarded its report to DAAR Development Corporation and requested that the agency respond to several items required to be addressed prior to receiving City funding.

On June 27, 2006, CDGA also forwarded the Comptroller's report to DAAR and requested that DAAR address the concerns, and provide documentation of any required changes by July 30, 2006.

To date neither the Comptroller or CDGA have received any response to these requests.

In addition, DAAR has yet to provide CDGA with the proper documentation necessary to contract with the City of Milwaukee.

On August 8, 2006 CDGA inquired about the status of DAAR in an email, but again received no response.

This failure to provide basic contractual documentation and respond to mandatory requests for information is a serious concern.

Ed Richards August 24, 2006 Page 2 of 2

Please provide a written response to the preliminary review findings as well as the items required for your 2006 contract immediately. Failure to respond and provide the requested documentation by September 15, 2006 may result in CDGA recommending that your agency's funding be rescinded.

If you have any question or concerns regarding this matter, please contact Housing Program

Officer, Garry Werra, at (414) 286-3847.

Steven L. Mahan

Director

Sincere

cc: Alderman Joe Davis

Claudia Orugbani